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vaccinationwith theberpesvirusof turkeys.Avian Dir. 14:413-29,1970.
[US Dept.Agriculture,RegionalPoultry Res.Lab., East Lansing,MI)

A virus isolated from turkeys, the herpes-
virusof turkeys (HVT), which was nonpatho-
genic in chickens, was shown to protect
chickens against Marek’s disease (MD), a
contagious, economically important cancer
of chickens. Furthermore, the HVT infection
persisted in the vaccinated chickens but did
not spread to chickens in direct contact with
them. [The SCIe indicates that this paper has
been cited in over 205 publications since
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“The research that led to this paper began
the most exciting and rewarding time of my
life. The period started when Dick Witter
came to me with the suggestion that, using
the indirect fluorescent antibody test, I look
at a new virus he had just isolated from tur-
keys’ that was nonpathogenic for chickens.
He asked others in the laboratory to exam-
ine the virus in the immunodiflusion test.
The tests showed the turkey herpesvirus
(HVT) to be related but not identical to
Marek’s disease (MD) virus, a virus causing
devastating cancer losses in the poultry in-
dustry.

“A project to develop a vaccine against
MD had just been started at our laboratory
under the leadership of Bill Okazaki. He was
attempting to attenuate the MD virusand to
isolate naturally apathogenic viruses from
the field. An attenuatedvaccine against MD

had just been reported in England. I
recognized the potential of a vaccine for
MD and with the encouragement of my
close friend Dick, I approached the director,
then Ben Burmester, to give me the leader-
ship responsibility for the program to
develop a vaccine. I became leader of a
three-person team comprised of Okazaki, a
visiting Israeli scientist, and myself. We
designed and conducted a series of experi-
ments that demonstrated that the HVTwas a
highly effective vaccine against MD. In the
initial paper reported here, I was struck by
the dramatic protection offered by HVT and
it reminded me of the workof Pasteur onan-
thrax reported by Paul De Kruif in The
Microbe Hunters.2 I did most of the writing
for this paper but made Okazaki first author
in recognition of the fact that he was the ini-
tiator of the vaccine program at our labora-
tory.

“The paper received the Research Paper
Award, now known as the P.P. Levine Award,
for the best paper published in Avian
Diseases in 1971. The laboratory and the
team that conducted the research were re.
cipients of several other awards. The govern-
ment took out a general use patent and has
licensed many vaccine producers to pro-
duce the HVT vaccine, which is now used
worldwide. Expenditures by federal, state,
and other agencies and industry on avian
tumor virus research were almost $30 mil-
lion since the turn of the century, yet the
benefits in the US from the research
amounted to over $168 million for 1974
alone, a benefit-cost ratio of 44~3In addi-
tion, MD is the first cancer of any animal for
which a commercially applicable vaccine
was developed. It is referred to as a model
by workers with oncogenic herpesviruses of
humans,
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primates,and frogs. I feel sure that

the originality and economic impact of the
discovery were the reasons that it was cited
so often.”
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